
 

Friday 5th July 2024 

Message from the head:  

Watching the Year 5 children learning about forces, motion, pushes and pulls as they swung around the hall on ropes and in harnesses this 
week was a classic example of how we try to present complex learning to the children using innovative and hands on practical ways that all 
can access. I am sure the children will remember their workshops this week, and the learning, for quite some time. As we approach the end of 
this academic year I am seeing lots of classes starting to wrap up their current topics and assessing the children’s progress across the year 
towards the end of year targets. I have written before about the curriculum here at Fleet but it’s worth mentioning again how much goes into 
the planning, preparation and individualisation that the staff do so that everyone here—no matter what their individual needs are—is able to 
access the learning, be stretched and achieve their potential. We know that children, just like adults, are all different and learn at different 
rates and in different ways. We do our utmost to ensure we are able to support every child with what they will need to thrive. There are al-
ways challenges to be faced from practical ones like the number of adults available or the money we have for resources, but the one constant 
is every member of staff’s desire to do the best they can to support the children and make the learning fun, meaningful and impactful. In a 
couple of weeks you will be getting your child’s end of year report. This will detail your child’s successes and progress during the year and 
what they need to do next on their learning journey. Next week, the end of year events continue with our ‘Wellbeing Week’. The culmination 
of this is Rec-Y6 sports day, this year at the running track on the Heath. I hope many of you will be able to join us. Have a lovely weekend.   
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Weekly Punctuality Award  
After doing so well for so long it is disappointing to 
again see lates above 30 for the week—now 2 weeks 
in a row. There were 35 lates this week. The lowest 
by a class was the 2 achieved by Year 6 followed by 3 
from Reception. 4 classes (Y2, Y3, Y4 & Y6) all had 6 
or more. This is far too high and will be leading to 
these classes experiencing disruption to their learn-
ing as children are coming into class late. If you were 
one of the families to arrive at school late this week 
please ensure that you are leaving home in plenty of 
time to get here. Punctuality is a life skill we should 
all be instilling in our children. We hope to see an improvement next 
week. Thank you to all those arriving everyday on time. 

Weekly Attendance Award  
We remain at 93.7% for the year, still some way 
below the 96% target but we are continuing to see 
better attendance across the majority of the 
school. Well done to Y4, Y5 and Y2  - all 96% or 
above this week! After a very difficult year, Year 1 
still showing strong having won the last 3 weeks, 
they’re above 95% this week. For the week we are 
slightly up on last week with 94.3%.  
At this point in the year Year 5 are still the only 
class to achieve 96% for the year to date. Year 2 
and Year 6 both close and above 95%. With a few 
more weeks to go, there is still time for each class 
to make some improvements after what has been a challenging year 
in terms of illness.  
Thank you for your continued efforts in getting children to school 
and the improving picture we are seeing. 

Class % 

Year 4 98.0% 

Year 5 97.0% 

Year 2 96.2% 

Year 6 95.6% 

Year 1 95.3% 

Rec 89.4% 

Year 3 87.8% 

Class Lates 

Y6 2 

Rec 3 

Y1 4 

Y2,Y3 & 
Y5 

6 

Y4 8 

Parents Association 
Becky and Fab will be stepping down from 
the PTA committee at the end of this school 
year, which means there will be some va-
cancies that need filling to help the PTA run 
as smoothly as possible. An active PTA helps to build a strong 
school community and raise vital extra funds for the school 
through the yearly events it helps to organise, such as the up-
coming summer fair on the 20th July. If you think you would like 
to get involved in the PTA please let Fab know by contacting him 
on 07813513587 and he will be happy to explain what the PTA 
is about and why it is important for the school to have one. 
Being part of the PTA is fun and rewarding, and a great way to 
meet other families and give back to the school.  

Lunch Menu: 8th—12th July 

Please remember to let 
the office know if you 

want your child to 
change to or from 

school lunches  

Available Daily 
Freshly Cooked Jacket 

Potato 
Freshly Baked Bread 

Tuesday 
Meat/Halal:  

Chicken Paella 
Vegetarian:  

Spanish Spiced Balls 
Patatas Bravas 

Vegetables of the day 
Summer Lemon Cake 

Wednesday  
Meat/Halal:  

Roast Chicken  
Vegetarian:  

Parsnip & Sweet Potato 
Loaf 

Potatoes & Gravy 
Vegetables of the day 
Fresh Fruit & Yoghurt 

Thursday  
Meat/Halal: 

Beef Lasagne 
Vegetarian:  

Mac & Cheese 
Vegetables of the day 
Chocolate Shortbread 

Meat Free Monday 
Vegetarian:  

Five Bean Chilli or  
Veg Stack 

Rice 
Vegetables of the day 

Peach Crumble &  
Ice Cream 

Friday  
Meat/Halal:  
Fish Fingers 
Vegetarian:  

Cheese & Bean Pasty 
Potato Wedges or 

Chips 
Vegetables of the day 
Fresh Fruit & Yoghurt 
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Year 6 
For your effort and positive attitude during our assembly prac-
tices. You're trying your best to learn your lines and support 
other children. Keep it up!  

Year 5 
For the courage you showed when flying in the air during our work-
shops this week. Well done for persevering and giving everything a 
go!  

 
 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Well done to these chil-
dren who have been cho-
sen by their class teachers 

to be the ‘Star of the 
Week’ - Well done to all 
these children, and to all 
the rest who might not 
have been picked this 

week but could have been. 

Reception 
For your focus and engagement during 
our phonics lessons. You are always 
listening carefully and giving it your 
best go! Keep it up you phonics star.  

Wee

Wee

Week 

Week 

Year 3 
For being such a helpful member of our 
class! You are such a great team player 
and always have an enthusiastic attitude! 
You always radiate such positivity and you 
are such an asset to our class. Keep being 
a superstar!  

Year 4 
For always thinking about others! You are so 
kind and considerate to both peers and adults. 
You are always there if friends need help and are 
such a caring friend. You should be really proud 
of yourself!  

Year 2 
For your great effort in Fleet facts this 
week, you are doing really well and we 
can see you're trying hard. We're also 
always so impressed by how well you 
always listen on the carpet. 

Nursery 
For all your wonderful imaginative 
play. We love the things you create 
and the way you involve others too. 

Year 1 
For your contribution to our assembly practices this 
week. You quickly learned your lines and always re-
member when it is your turn. We have also been so 
impressed with your acting skills. Well done! 
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Please bear in mind that occasionally trips may be arranged 
or cancelled last minute. Where possible we will give as 
much notice as we can. We need adult volunteers to sup-
port on these trips so please do look out for notices on class 
windows or sent out via ParentHub closer to the date of a 
trip and contact the office if you are able to accompany. 
Thank you.  

YEAR 3 2023-24 

Every Friday am Jogging on the Heath 

4th July Trip to Kew Gardens 

11th July Community event at Heath School 

15th July Trip to the Camden Art Biennale @ 
Granary Square 

RECEPTION 2023-24 
  

YEAR 2 2023-24 

19th July Trip to Chalkwell Beach 

YEAR 1 2023-24 

11th July Trip to Kew Gardens 

17th July  Year 1 to the Camden Art Biennale @ 
Granary Square 

NURSERY  2023-24 

15th July Reading Café 

17th July Meeting for Parents of Nursery 
children moving up to Fleet Re-
ception in September @ 9am 

18th July Class Tea After School 

YEAR 6 2023-24 

23rd July  Leavers Assembly @ 2pm 

23rd July Leavers BBQ 6-8pm 

PARENTS ASSOCIATION & SPECIAL EVENTS 

Sat 20th July Summer Fair—CHANGE OF DATE!!! 

YEAR 4 2023-24 

17th July Trip to the Camden Art Biennale @ Granary Square 

YEAR 5 2023-24 

22nd July Trip to Greenwich Observatory 

WHOLE SCHOOL EVENTS 

11th-17th July Camden Schools Art Biennale 2024 11am-6pm @ Lethaby Gallery, Granary Square 

12th July Sports Day for KS1 and KS2 @ Running Track on the Heath (aim for 10am start) 

16th July End of year reports sent home and class swaps (children meet new teachers) 

18th July Open classroom—meet the teacher 3.30-5pm 

24th July  Last day of term—school closes at 2pm 
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 Please note Nursery and Reception start dates in the Autumn Term differ due to home visits and phased transition. 
You will receive your child’s start date as part of the welcome pack and will be discussed at the meeting prior to the 
Autumn Term start.  



 

Fleet Primary School, Fleet Road, London. NW3 2QT Tel: 0207 485 2028 Twitter: @FleetPrimary Web: www.fleet.camden.sch.uk 

 
 

 

 

The theme this year is 
‘Famous build- ings and 
landmarks around the 
world’. Big thankyou to 
school council for coming 
up with this year’s theme.  
 
We are looking for artwork inspired by buildings and landmarks around the world. 
These can be man made—buildings, stat- ues, bridges etc. or natural—rivers, reefs, 
mountains, valleys etc.   
 

Children can use any art medium in their entries and they can enter as many 
times in a term as they want. It is important that they put their name and class on 
the reverse side of the picture in pencil (don’t write in pen and not on the front). 
They should also include a ‘fun fact’ about their subject written on the back 
too which will 
be in- cluded in 
the final cal-
endar if their 
image is 
select-
ed.  
 

Prizes 
will be 
award-
ed 
termly, with a 
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Well done to all these children who have 

passed their Fleet Facts test this week! 

 

Year 2: Amara, Diez, Grace D, James, Krena, Leo, Robin, Rron, Salamah, Sera  

Year 3: Mohamed, Musa, Albie, Jasmine, Tymur  

Year 4: Abida 

Year 5: Faisa, Sidrah, Amreen 

Year 6: Conor 

Well done to these children who earned the most coins in 

their class on Times Tables Rock Stars this week! 

Year 2: Sera—16,590 coins! 

Year 3: Max—5,176 coins! 

Year 4: Frankie—50,780 coins! 

Year 5: Okpe—14,082 coins! 

Year 6: Ena—26,020 coins! 

Year 2: James—1,033 coins! 

Year 3:Tymur—1,524 coins! 
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Year 4: Under the  Canopy 
Y3 - Fantastical Forests 

Year 2: From Sea to Shore 
Year 1: Spring into Summer 

Nursery & Reception: Animal Adventures 

Year 6: 
Wild and 

Wonderful! 
Year 5: 

Planets and 
Palettes 

Come and 
see the 

displays in 
the admin 

block! 
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This week we had some special lessons happening in school with the Year 5 class working with Scarabeus Aerial Theatre. They were doing a special 3 day 
workshop looking at the physics of flight. Harnesses on and ‘flying’ around the hall learning all about motion, pulleys and forces. Look out for the pho-
tos—lots of fun. They will be returning next year in the Autumn term to work with another class on a different project—watch this space! Also this week 
year 6 have been continuing to work on their post-Gower art project. The work they are producing is of such a high quality—look out for it as it starts to 
form the new gower display in the hall. Elsewhere we’ve had a visits to Kew Gardens for Year 3 as well as the usual busy classes back here in school. Next 
week is our wellbeing week and is shaping to be action packed too. We hope you enjoy the pictures in this week’s newsletter.   
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